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The campus has been very busy as we finish up all of our activities, grades, and programs for this school 

year.  

Recital week overall was a big success, with a few hiccups along the way. We plan to have a debriefing 

with the staff involved to document what went right and to brainstorm how to adjust and improve on the 

things that could have gone better. All the staff pitched in to make things work. The arts teachers deserve 

praise for their hard work, planning, and organization to prepare the students and create content for this 

event. The support staff for setting up, cleaning up, monitoring the event spaces, and running our audio. 

The additional staff who volunteered their time to help monitor our students backstage so that they were 

safe and kept out of trouble. Administration for working the extra hours and overseeing that the campus 

ran as it should. Finally, our parents and guests who were all respectful and appreciative, allowing the 

nights to go off without any major incidents. 

On May 19th we had our first ever “Concert in the Park” where we invited staff, students, friends, 

families, and community members to join us in our new Encore field for a fun and social night of music 

and food.  

On Saturday May 20th we had our annual Scotty Awards night where we recognized the accomplishments 

of our many wonderful and hard-working students. We had awards that recognized high achievement in 

academics, arts, behaviors, dedication, and improvement. We are so proud of all of our students and are 

pleased to have this opportunity to recognize them.  

Over this last week we have many senior events and will finish the week with our beautiful graduation 

ceremony on Saturday, May 27th. We couldn’t be more proud of all of our amazing graduates as we send 

them off to their next stage in life confident that we have prepared them for what challenges they will 

face. 

On Friday, May 26th we will have our 8th grade promotion and are ready to welcome these students into 

high school. 

As stated, our entire campus has been busy keeping up with end of the year events, working hard to finish 

strong, build on our successes, and work as a team to improve where we see weakness. This is a time 

where all staff is evaluating and celebrating a year completed and looking forward to a stronger next 

school year. 

 

 


